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Kids takeover Ewell’s Bourne Hall
On Friday 17 November Bourne Hall in Ewell collaborated with local college NESCOT as part of a national Kids in Museums
Takeover Day event. This project sits within Epsom & Ewell Borough Council’s Arts, Culture and Heritage Strategy which aims
to increase access to art, culture and heritage within the borough, as well as nurturing local, creative talent.

Mirroring these values and supported by Arts Council England, the Kids in Museums charity, aims to empower young people
and help them learn digital marketing skills, as well as support museums to engage younger audiences.

Since Takeover Day began in 2010, over 40,000 children and young people have taken part. Takeover Day was established to help
historic institutions empower young people and give them meaningful roles in their organisations. Over 5,000 people, from
toddlers to 25-year-olds, now take part each year.

In support of the Takeover Day, Bourne Hall welcomed a group of creative arts students from NESCOT to its Museum this month
to view their collection of ‘paper tapestry’ wallpapers. The wallpapers originated from homes within the borough from 1690
onwards and were created by hand using block-printing techniques. As objects within Bourne Hall Museum’s collection, they are
excellent examples of our borough’s creative and heritage-rich past.

Focused around the Kids in Museums theme of ‘Let’s Play’, students then used the wallpapers as a springboard to let their
creativity run free – employing techniques learned in the artistic studios at NESCOT, the end result is a fantastic collection of
colourful and characterful textile artworks. An exhibition of the students’ work is now on display at Bourne Hall Museum, free to
access and enjoy at your own pace. 

“As part of our new Arts, Culture and Heritage Strategy, we are committed to nurturing creative talent and increasing access to
resources and opportunities within our Borough,” says Councillor Clive Woodbridge, (RA Ewell Village) Chair of Epsom & Ewell
Borough Council’s Community and Wellbeing Committee. “Working collaboratively with NESCOT shows how our cultural and
historical past can be reimagined through the eyes of the creative talents of the future. Blending the past and the present through
such artistic outputs is fantastic to see and I warmly congratulate the students from NESCOT on their exhibition, which I would
encourage residents to visit.”

Sarah Jane Morgan, Curriculum Coordinator Art and Design and Digital Design and Lecturer and Chloe Chivers, Art & Design
Tutor  at  NESCOT added  “Our  UAL Level  One  Diploma in  Art  and  Design  students  put  their  skills  into  action  creating
contemporary fabric  prints  inspired by historic  wallpaper samples found here in  the Bourne Hall  archive.  It  was a great
opportunity for our students to modernise historic prints dating back to the 17th Century, designing for a new audience. An
experience enjoyed all round!”

https://epsomandewelltimes.com/kids-takeover-ewells-bourne-hall

